
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

October 04, 2022 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, October 04, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Slaughters City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Mickey 
Duncan, Matthew Johnson, and Debra Rudd, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, and Chris Winstead 
  
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and Mickey Duncan opened with prayer 
 
Copies of the September 2022, Board Minutes was distributed to Board Members. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept report as read. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Copies of the September 2022 Financial report was presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept financial report. Second by Kenneth Wells.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None 
 
Nuisance 
125 Coffman Street – property has been abandoned.  Citation has been issued based on the nuisance ordinance. 
 
Old Business:  
FEMA Grant – pending bids 
Diverting Water Project at Fire Department 
Water Meter Upgrade 
Water Ordinance 
 
New Business 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to pay Richard Sutton $75.00 to patrol the City on Halloween.  Motion seconded by 
Matthew Johnson.  Motion carried 
 
Motion by Jeffrey Coomes to create a city ordinance against engine breaks within the city limits and to place 
signs at each entrance into the city.  Motion seconded by Kenneth Wells.  Motion carried.   
 
 
Motion by Debra Rudd to adjourn.  Seconded by Matthew Johnson   Motion carried 
 
Next meeting will be on November 01, 2022 at 6:00pm 


